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Thank you, Mr. President, 
 
Alsalam Foundation, acting in coordination with Americans for Democracy & Human Rights in 
Bahrain, the Bahrain Center for Human Rights, and the Bahrain Institute for Rights and Democracy, 
would like to present to the Human Rights Council excerpts from a letter written by Jehad Sadeq, a 
Bahraini youth currently imprisoned on charges of terrorism. Mr. Sadeq alleges that he was 
convicted on the basis of a confession obtained by means of torture, and that the Government of 
Bahrain has failed to investigate his allegations as required by the Convention against Torture. 
 
 
Dear Honored Delegates, 
 
I was arrested while participating in a peaceful protest when I was 16 years old. During 
interrogation, I was beaten and humiliated until I confessed. I wasn't allowed to contact my family, 
and my lawyer was not allowed to attend my interrogations. Despite this, my trial went on, and I 
was tried under terrorism law although I was a child. I was sentenced to 10 years imprisonment for 
a crime I did not commit. 
 
My hobbies were photography, sports and traveling… I wished to graduate from high school and go 
to university with my friends to study engineering. Instead, I was deprived from doing what I love 
and pursuing my education. I would have now been in my freshman year at university, not in prison. 
I should be a student, not a political prisoner. 
 
In Bahraini prisons there are many cases similar to mine. Therefore, in this letter, I'm addressing 
you on behalf of all detained children. I appeal to you to help us and act for our case by advising 
and pressuring the Bahraini government to release me and all other children that languish in 
prisons. 
 
My friends and I will be waiting eagerly for your reply and your help to have us released. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jehad Sadeq 

 
On the occasion of the 27th Session of the Human Rights Council, the above-named human rights 
organizations join with Jehad Sadeq in calling upon the Bahraini government to release all child 
political prisoners in the country. 
Thank you. 


